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The Imperial Glee Club 
     Cache Valley’s historic men’s chorus, The Imperial Glee Club, was founded in 1916. The Imperial Glee is 

celebrating its 97
th

 Season, making it one of the oldest continuously performing men’s choruses in the United 

States. Its members come from the various communities of Cache Valley. Under the capable direction of 

Warren Barton, the club is dedicated to fostering four-part male choral music and it meets one night each week 

for rehearsal.  

     The club has a rich history which includes performing at a regional Rotary Club conference in Seattle, 

Washington in 1928. The club performed minstrel shows at the Capital Theatre in Logan, Utah, during the 

WWII years, under the direction of Dr. Walter Welti.  

     Today, the Imperial Glee performs regularly for civic events, such as The Star-Spangled Celebration in 

Hyrum, each 4
th

 of July, Veteran’s Day Concerts, and public concerts in the Logan Tabernacle each Spring and 

at Christmas time. As a service organization, the Club accepts invitations to sing at local churches, civic 

organizations, rest homes and public gatherings.  Last September, the Club performed a Military Memoriam at 

the Cache County fairgrounds where a replica of the Vietnam Wall was displayed, to honor those who have 

fallen in defense of this country. Each year, the Imperial Glee Club performs at 25-30 venues throughout Utah 

and Southern Idaho. In four years, The Imperial Glee Club will celebrate their Centennial Season.  

  

Luncheon Menu, December 4, 2012  
Luncheon reservations should arrive by mail to Jeanne Robson before November 28, 2012. 

 

Almond chicken with Orange Marmalade Cream sauce 

Roasted Red Potatoes 

Seasonal Vegetables 

Baguettes and Fruit Breads 

Cranberry Broccoli Salad 

Apple Cranberry Pie 

Cranberry Spritzer/Water 

Coffee and Tea Service 

 

Vegetarian Option: Eggplant Parmesan Lasagna Style 

 Fruit Plate Option 
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Emeriti Doings 

 

Robert Huefner has been named one of the 2013 Distinguished Alumnus/a Awards by the 

University of Utah Alumni Association.  The most recent newsletter of the association 

wrote, “Huefner, after graduating from the U, went on to receive a master’s degree in city 

planning from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology and a doctorate in finance from 

Harvard University. He is a noted health care and public policy expert, and he directs the 

Institute of Comparative Health Services Research at the University of Utah, where he is a 

professor emeritus of political science. Huefner formerly worked in city, county, state, and 

federal governments and held the Governor Scott M. Matheson Presidential Endowed Chair 

in Health Policy and Management at the U.”  

 

 

 

 

From an unnamed source, we find that Ed Lueders shares his talent with more 

than the Emeriti Luncheons.  This picture was taken at the University Hospital. 

 

 

 

Jan Brunvand has a new edition of Urban Legends.  He writes, “In July the Revised and Expanded Edition of 

my Encyclopedia of Urban Legends was published by ABC-CLIO, a publisher of reference works. The first 

edition, one volume, came out in 2001. The revision adds many entries for "new" urban legends, especially 

those circulating internationally, and it has a Type Index of Urban Legends. I worked on it for about two years.” 

 

 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 
 

Michael Treshow, Biology 

October 16, 2012 

 

John J. Cooksey, Music 

October 30, 2012 
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Welcome One More New Emeriti Club Member 

 
We have received confirmation of another emeritus who received appointment.  The total of new emeriti for 

2012/13 now stands at 35.  Rita T. Reusch is now emeritus librarian from the Law Library. 

 

Electronic Versions of the Newsletter One More Push 

 
     We will continue to mail copies of the Newsletter to most people but do encourage those of you comfortable 

with electronic communication to join the growing numbers who receive the Newsletter by email.  Email has  

several of advantages over the mailed version: it comes in color, has larger type in the PDF format, sometimes 

offer notes that are too recent for the newsletter, and arrives within a day of its completion.  Moreover, the 

electronic version is essentially cost free; the mailed version has material, printing, and postage costs which the 

Emeriti Club must absorb (plus snail mail and printing takes up to 10 days to complete).  Contact Bill Ohlsen at 

flyfisher1i8@yahoo.com to receive our newsletter electronically. 

 

Dues for the Emeriti Club 
 

     If you have not yet paid dues, please be aware that the dues are voluntary but very helpful to the emeriti 

mission of keeping you informed and providing opportunities for activities and community.  The fee of $10 for 

a person or $20 for a couple may be sent to Jeanne Robson using the luncheon reservation form whether or not 

you attend the luncheon. 

 

 

 

THE PHILADELPHIA STORY 
 

The sparkling romantic comedy that has charmed  
generations of theatergoers! 
Tracy Lord is young, beautiful, sophisticated, fabulously wealthy, and about to marry what she thinks is the 
man of her dreams. But when her dashing ex-husband and the two reporters assigned to cover her wedding 
descend on her family’s opulent country house outside Philadelphia the day before the ceremony, Tracy has 
a hard time keeping her nuptials—not to mention the dictates of her own heart—on track. 

Tickets available December 17, 2012  Preview Performance January 10, 2013 

 

 

Remaining PMT Season Schedule 

 
Plays         Tickets Available         Preview Performance Dates 

Clybourne Park   January 28, 2013  February 14, 2013 

The Odd Couple   March 4, 2013   March 21, 2013 

Les Miserables   April 8, 2013   May 2, 2013 

 

 

 

mailto:flyfisher1i8@yahoo.com
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Emeriti Hiking Group 

2012 Schedule 

Dedicated to Health, Happiness, and Camaraderie 

 

Only a few remaining outings in 2012! 

 

Friday November 9  Jordan Parkway-South  Joyce  Foster  801-278-6727  

Thurs-Fri November 22-23 Thanksgiving-no hike 

 

Friday December 7  Hike and Wassail  Barbara West  801-484-2996 

 

For further information please call the Ohlsens at 801-364-2159 

On hike day Cell Phone is 801-598-1237 

 

 
Antelope Island           Cecret Lake 

 

 

Medicare Enrollment and Change Deadline is December 7 

 
     Many Emeriti Club members have found savings or better benefits from carefully considering 

Medicare Supplement versus MedAdvantage offerings.  These two plans are private insurers 

giving extended coverage to Medicare.  Please take the time to explore these important choices 

to your health needs.  The booklet sent by the government Medicare & You contains a wealth of 

information charts on costs.  The University’s Human Resource Department also is helpful.  
 

Executive Board 2012-2013 
 

Don Hague  President  801-485-5488 D.Hague@m.cc.utah.edu 

Katherine Carr  President-elect  801-272-1272 mkatherinecarr@msn.com 

Ellen King  Secretary   801-583-6941 eaking@xmission.com 

Jeanne Robson  Treasurer  801-268-3457 

Joseph Bentley  Past President  801-466-6642 jcb11@comcast.net 

Henry Wolking  Special Activities  801-664-8147 henry.wolking@utah.edu 

Cheryll May  Special Activities 801-906-0501 cheryll.may@gmail.com 

Dennis Alexander   Newsletter Editor 801-948-4053 whoof@comcast.net 

William Ohlsen  Email Distribution  801-364-2159 flyfisher1i8k@yahoo.com 

 

 

mailto:D.Hague@m.cc.utah.edu
mailto:mkatherinecarr@msn.com
mailto:eaking@xmission.com
mailto:jcb11@comcast.net
mailto:henry.wolking@utah.edu
mailto:cheryll.may@gmail.com
mailto:whoof@comcast.net
mailto:flyfisher1i8k@yahoo.com
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HOLIDAY ORCHESTRA AND CHOIRS CONCERT 
 

Don’t forget the School of Music is providing $1 vouchers to Emeriti members for the Orchestra 

and Choirs Holiday Concert on Friday and Saturday, December 7 & 8, at Libby Gardner Concert 

Hall (LGCH) 7:30 pm. If you haven’t purchased a voucher, but would still like to do so, please 

contact me at henry.wolking@music.utah.edu or call me at 801 664 8147 

Please remember you must redeem your voucher for a ticket at the LGCH box office one hour 

before the concert or anytime at regular box office hours at Kingsbury Hall. Should the tickets be 

sold out when you redeem your voucher, the voucher may be used for any other school of music 

event throughout the year.  So the hint is to redeem them early!  Henry wolking  
 

 

 

 
Please cut here

********************************************************************************* 

Luncheon Reservation Form 
 

Please mail to arrive no later than November 28, 2012, Wednesday 

Luncheon is Tuesday, December 4, 2012, 12:15 p.m. in the Union Building Saltair Room 
 

Name ____________________________________Chicken______ Veggie Plate ______Fruit Plate____ 

Partner ___________________________________Chicken ______Veggie Plate ______Fruit Plate____ 

Guest(s) __________________________________Chicken______ Veggie Plate ______Fruit Plate____ 

Number attending @ $15.00 each ______                                                 Luncheon total:  $________ 

Dues for 2012/13  $10.00 Single or $20.00 Couple   Dues total: $_________ 

Make check payable to: Professors Emeriti Club.   Total enclosed:  $_________ 

 

 

Jeanne Robson 
4511 Countrylane Rd 
Salt Lake City UT 841

 

 

Jeanne Robson 

4511 Countrylane Road 

Salt Lake City UT 84117 

 

mailto:henry.wolking@music.utah.edu

